
October 14, 2020

VIA Email

Dear Ms. Bertocci and Mr. Hinkel,

I write on behalf of myself and Appellants Bailey Bolen, Allen Philbrick and Bill 
Weary to respond to Mr. Spinney’s motion to continue to the appeal hearing 
originally scheduled for August 20, 2020 for a second 60 day period.  His motion 
states the second continuance is needed to allow the Town of Alna’s Board of 
Appeals to decide Mr. Spinneys appeal of the Alna Planning Board’s vote to deny 
the permit.  As Appellants, we agree that Mr. Spinney has been denied local 
shoreland zoning approval for the work authorized in his DEP NRPA license.   The 
fact that Mr. Spinney’s proposed project is not permitted under the Alna Shoreland 
Zoning Ordinance was cautioned by DEP staff early on in the process.  Because 
Mr. Spinney cannot build his proposed boat ramp for lack of local approval, we the 
Appellants have no objecion to Mr. Spinney’s requested 60 day continuance.  

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to Mr. Spinney’s motion.  
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